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Closure of Nauru – ALHR welcomes the end of a shameful chapter
Australian Lawyers for Human Rights today welcomed reports of the Federal Government’s decision to grant permanent protection to the remaining Sri Lankans detained on Nauru since February 2007.

“The abolition of the Pacific Solution marks a welcome end to Australian refugee policy’s nadir,” said Eve Lester, ALHR spokesperson on refugee and migration issues.  
“Confining the Pacific Solution to the history books is a vital and encouraging step in a challenging reform agenda that confronts this Government.  

“It is a decision that reflects a commitment to live up to the letter and spirit of Australia’s obligations under the Refugee Convention.

“The lives of this group of individuals were ruthlessly put on hold by the former Government.  Now they can restart their lives secure in the knowledge that they have the protection to which they are entitled under international law.
6 February 2008
Inquiries:  
Eve Lester, Spokesperson, refugee and migration issues, 0410 093 156
Australian Lawyers for Human Rights
PO Box A147 
SYDNEY SOUTH  NSW 1235
E-mail: admin@alhr.asn.au     Website: www.alhr.asn.au

